Queensland
Government

Hon Rachel Nolan MP
Member for Ipswich

Minister for Finance and The Arts

MN122653

Mr Neil Laurie

The Clerk of the Parliament
Parliament House

George St

Brisbane Qld 4000

Dear Mr Laurie

Petition received by the Queensland Legislative Assembly No. 1619-11

The Coordinator-General has not received an application for a one hundred per cent
'fly-in/fly-out' workforce from any central Queensland mine.

The Office of the Coordinator-General continues to advise resource companies that
choices should be made available to resource workers in relation to where they live.

The Coordinator-General works with local communities, councils and resource
companies to preserve the liveability and sustainability of towns in mining regions.

Through the public and government agency consultation process at the various stages
of the EIS process, namely Terms of Reference, EIS, Supplementary EIS and Change
Request Application, there are a number of opportunities for the public to have its say
on major resource developments.

Social impact issues are conditioned by the Coordinator-General to be addressed in a
Social Impact Management Plan for each major project, and are monitored by the
Coordinator-General's Social Impact Assessment Unit.

Level 5 Executive Building

100 George Street Brisbane 4oo00

GPO Box 611 Brisbane

Queensland 4oo1 Australia

Telephone +61 7 3224 2880

Facsimile +61 7 3836 0553

Email finance@ministerial.qld.gov.au / arts@ministerial.qld.gov.au

ABN 65 959 415 158



